
NOTICE TO PROPOSERS 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT THE CHAMPAIGN-URBANA MASS TRANSIT DISTRICT (MTD) 
will be receiving bids in accordance with Invitation for Bid #2025-005 for the replacement of 
door operators and motion sensors and all associated electrical work on the northeasterly 
overhead sectional doors at the MTD Maintenance Facility located at 803 E University Ave, 
Urbana, IL 61802, until 2:00 PM (CDT), Thursday, August 14, 2025. 
 
Bids should be submitted electronically to procurement@mtd.org. Any bids received after the 
time and date noted herein will not be considered and will not be opened. MTD reserves the right 
to accept any or any part or parts thereof or to reject any and all bids received. 
 
Any contract resulting from these proposals is subject to financial assistance contracts between 
MTD and the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT).  
 
MTD also hereby notifies proposers that they affirmatively ensure that all Disadvantaged 
Business Enterprises, as defined by the United States Government, are afforded full opportunity 
to submit statements in response to this IFB and will not knowingly discriminate against any 
proposer upon the grounds of gender, race, color, or national origin in the consideration of award 
of the contract.  
 
The full IFB document may be obtained by contacting Victoria Carrington at 
procurement@mtd.org or (217) 384-8188.  


